
Gardner Road Elementary 
 PTO Meeting Minutes         
 December 10, 2020  

 
Number of attendees: 8 President: Lita Mata, Vice President: Stephanie Thomas, Treasurer: 
Autumn Osborne, Secretary: Stacy Witzel, Principal: Patrick Patterson 
 
Parent Council: Representative needed 
 
Principals Report:  
 

• 25% vs 100% testing 
• P/T Conf in December – rescheduled  
• Picture make-ups Dec 15 and 18 
• Cosmo the Cosmonaut 
• Pass for positivity 
• Holiday sing along 
• Polar express 

 
Site Based:   

• Transition to remote 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Autumn Osborne 

 
Staff Requests: 
 
Old Business:  
 

• Save Around Books – still missing 175 books, sending email to parents 
• Christmas for staff – masks and cookies Dec 22 
• “MASK” fundraiser –  

o Nov run sold 14 total 
o More activities for younger kids 
o Profit 65% 
o Dec run orders due in by the 11, pick up on 21 and 22 

• Book fair – virtual, profit roughly $600.  
• Spirit wear –  

o 103 products sold 
o Pick up from Sign and Design on Dec 9 distribute to parents at school 
o Raider requested for next year  

• Hold on fridge for teacher’s lounge 
 
 



New Business: 
• Santa virtual fundraiser $5. per family 
• Mr. Hamilton book signing 
• Square one art 
• Virtual raffle 
• Fourth grade celebration 
• New board members: 

o Stephanie Thomas – president 
o Liz O’Dell Wehling – vice president 

 
Closing:  

• Next meeting January 26 at 6:00  


